


Circuit 17 CFLA Meeting Minutes
April 4, 2025; 8:45 AM
Zoom Meeting

Attendees Present: Adrianne Reid (DCF/OCFW); Alcoya St. Juste (ChildNet); Alicia Castillo (DCF CLS); Amber Gross (CSC); Brittany Johnson (Office of Regional Counsel); Cammie Cacace (MHS); Cara Malave (FLITE Center); Christy Gills (DCF); Cindy Arenberg-Seltzer (CSC); Connie Ridgeley (His House); Deena Ponto (ChildNet); Denise Foster(DCF); Dennis Miles (CHS); Diane Choi (CSC); Donna Eprifania (ChildNet); Erica Herman (Voices of Broward); Erin Byrne (CSC); Felicia; Dr. Harleen Hutchinson (The Journey Institute); Heather Gelety (DCF); Jeanette Andrews-Thompson (CLS); Jennifer Sherman; Dr. Jessica Vera (Smith Community); Judit Sohr (Grace Place); Juliana Gerena (Gerena &Associates); Julie Demar (ChildNet); Kasandra Phillip (GALO); Kristen DeSimone (OCCC); Kristen Guerrise (NYAP); Kristen Stablein (Avidity); Larry Rein (ChildNet); Lisa Bayne (CSC); Liz Meyers (MHA); Maddy Jones (CSC); Mary Kinirons (Heart Gallery); Matyka Holton (Every Mother’s Advocate); Melissa Wall (DCF); Michelle Thomas (DCF); Mikelange Olbel (Community Based Connections); Monique Gustafson (DCF Family Navigation); Natalie Gomes (CSC); Neiko Shea (ChildNet); Nicole Solos (Children’s Harbor); Norma Wagner (DCF/SAMH); Raul Ocampo (DCF);  Robert Shea (DCF); Sandra Wallace (SOS Children’s Village); Shanika Ramos (YSO); Shari Thomas (CFLA Co-Chair/Henderson); Sheena Benjiamin (GALO); Sheree Tortora (ChildNet); Sheryl Williams (ChildNet); Silvia Quintana (BBHC); Judge Stacey Schulman (Dependency Judge C17); Teri Roach (BHSC); Teves Bush (DJJ); Tiffani Dhooge (Children’s Harbor); Tiffany Csonka (PATH); Tiffany Lawrence (BBHC); Tiffany Smith (DCF); Tim Putman (4Kids); Traci Schweitzer (DCF); Walter Honaman (Legal Aid Services of Broward); Yolanda Brown (Court Administration)

· Welcome and Chair Report: Shari Thomas, Co-Chair
CFLA Co-Chair, Shari Thomas welcomed the group and called the meeting to order at 8:45am. 
March 7, 2025, CFLA Minutes were presented. 
MOTION by MIKELANGE OLBEL to approve March 7, 2025, CFLA Meeting Minutes as presented. SECOND by TRACI SCHWEITZER. MOTION CARRIED.

· Court System Updates: Judge Stacey Schulman 
GM Miller has started hearing dependency cases, and the transition has been smooth. Although there is less time with her compared to GM Boven, the decrease in case counts means hearing times are still accessible. If anyone is experiencing issues, please inform Judge Schulman, as they want to address any workload concerns. Overall, things are running smoothly and status quo. Chief Judge Jack Tuter is retiring at the end of this month, and Carol-Lisa Phillips will take over as Chief Judge on July 1st. She plans to maintain the current dependency structure, so no major changes are expected.

· DCF Update & Summary: Robert Shea/Traci Schweitzer
The February shelter report from DCF shows that removals held steady through February, with placements evenly split between relatives and non-relatives. Licensed caseloads have increased since mid-February, with Broward County receiving the second highest number of cases in the state. Despite being very busy, efforts are being made to maintain morale and stabilize caseloads at least until summer. A recent class of 15 graduates has helped, but there are still many vacancies among supervisors, leading to temporary management solutions. Alarmingly, 46% of removals involve children aged birth to five, highlighting the need for focused support for staff and young children.

April is Child Abuse Prevention Month, and DCF has planned several activities. On Monday, April 7th, they will host a Pinwheel Garden at the DCF office on Commercial. Tuesday, April 8th is Superhero Day, followed by Wear Blue Day on Wednesday, April 9th. Thursday, April 10th will feature Inspiration and Formation activities, and Friday, April 11th is Sports Day. The week concludes with the Broward Aware event on Saturday.

· ChildNet Update: Larry Rein
ChildNet shared positive news about their Measure Four: Percentage of Children Achieving Permanency Within 12 months of Entering Foster Care. Their performance is above the target and state average, with three months left in the year. This improvement is attributed to collaborative efforts and regular meetings. ChildNet is tracking the percentage of children aged birth to five achieving permanency, and detailed data will be available in the next census report. Julie DeMar's leadership in complex case management has contributed to this success. Continued participation in meetings and staffing is essential to maintain progress. 

An updated report on children entering care due to their behavior was shared. This is the first attempt to track such cases, and regular meetings are being held to review them. Rebecca Lindstadt, the new Chief Service Quality Officer, will be working on this report. The latest data shows an increase in children entering care due to their behavior this past quarter, although the overall number for the year is still lower compared to last year. Delinquency and mental health issues are the primary reasons for removal. There is a significant over-representation of African American children in care, and mental health issues are predominant among these children. ChildNet plans to address these challenges and develop solutions. Efforts have been made to triage services for high-needs kids, assessing their previous DCF involvement and mental health issues, and connecting families with necessary services. This approach could be implemented by DCF in collaboration with ChildNet, DJJ, and Family Safety to help families access services earlier. Effective screening and intervention by providers are crucial to prevent these children from developing severe behavioral and mental health issues. Shari Thomas discussed the challenges families face due to the limited availability of family therapy, which leads families to seek removal of their children. CBC's kinship program has successfully implemented family therapy, showing positive outcomes. Cindy Arenberg-Seltzer highlighted that the Children's Services Council has been implementing the practices mentioned by Christy Gillis for nearly 20 years. CSC conducts screenings at the Juvenile Assessment Center (JAC) and collaborates with various groups. It was emphasized the need to include the County's Office of Justice, the State Attorney's Office, and CSC in meetings, alongside DJJ and ChildNet, to address the issue of probation. The challenge lies in managing those on probation, as they tend to commit more crimes. The focus should be on addressing this gap, rather than assuming that DJJ involvement alone is sufficient. CSC has over $20 million in Family Strengthening programs, including Family Therapy, which are currently underutilized. CFLA members funded by CSC should utilize these services and refer families to appropriate programs to avoid leaving them without support. It was clarified that the children in question often have complex behavioral health issues, which may cause a disconnect with Family Strengthening programs and noted that family involvement is crucial for children under 12, and the importance of identifying and utilizing all available resources was emphasized. It was recommended setting aside time to thoroughly discuss these points with all relevant parties to avoid redundant efforts and ensure effective solutions. It was noted that the Children’s Subcommittee, which meets regularly, could address this topic instead of creating a new group. However, ChildNet CEO suggested discussing this with the CFLA Chair, who has successfully created subcommittees over the past year. A meeting with leadership from the County, CSC, BBHC, ChildNet, DJJ, and DCF is needed to develop a process for both prevention and response to these cases to take new actions and make changes to improve the system. Mary Kinirons introduced the "We Care" Program by the Heart Gallery, aimed at supporting adoptive families by connecting them to community resources. The program offers training, support groups, and referrals to various services, including family strengthening, mental health, and therapy programs. The report also highlights multi-system involvement and reviews the completion of staffings, raising questions about their effectiveness. It confirms that children are accessing services, with a focus on evaluating the effectiveness and outcomes of these services.

ChildNet in Broward is facing a financial deficit of about $2 million this year, primarily due to residential group care costs and one-on-one supervision for complex cases. This situation is not cause for panic or cuts but requires internal review for efficiencies and economies in the next fiscal year's budget. Their Senior Leadership team is examining modifications to adapt to the current community needs. The focus is on addressing the challenges of complex cases and providing necessary support to families before they enter the dependency system.

· Children’s Legal Services: Jeanette Andrews Thompson
Children's Legal Services (CLS) continues to host their monthly Lunch & Learn sessions. Recently, the Assistant State Attorney presented on the intersection of criminal law and dependency law. CLS collaborates with the State Attorney's office to share information, enhance efficiency, and support each other's efforts.

ChildNet gave a presentation addressing concerns about the ICPC process and its impact on permanency. They discussed ways to improve procedures to ensure everything is done correctly and efficiently.

CLS conducted a mock training session with new CPIs, utilizing Judge Schulman’s courtroom. They plan to continue these trainings to enhance proficiency in their work.

· DCF SAMH Update: Norma Wagner
No Update.

· BBHC – Tiffany Lawrence
No Update.

· CSC Update: Cindy Arenberg Seltzer
Raised awareness to the legislature's potential move to limit property taxes, which fund 99% of CSC's operations and partner programs. In light of this, CSC is taking a conservative approach to the May Budget Retreat, avoiding significant increases for now. The budget presented to the council will be cautious, with some funds reserved for growth if needed throughout the year, pending the outcome of the legislative session.

The Broward Aware Family Fun and Resource Fair will take place on April 12th at Delevoe Park. This event is a valuable opportunity to share resources with the community. 

The Legal Supports RFP has closed, with one applicant whose application is currently being screened for sufficiency. An announcement will be made soon. The HEAL RFP also closed, attracting a significantly higher volume of applications compared to the previous round. This area is expected to see growth beyond current funding levels, although the applications have not yet been reviewed.

· TIL System of Care Update: 
TIL System of Care recently held a Field Day, the support of various agencies was commended. Two hundred participants enjoyed a wonderful day at the park. 

The FLITE Center regularly organizes activities for youth. Their peer staff will host an Eggstravaganza for children of all ages on April 14, 2025. CFLA members were asked to encourage their respective youth to attend.

FLITE Center is preparing for its annual System of Care graduation on June 26, 2025, at Broward College. If graduate information has not yet been submitted to ChildNet, please do so. The celebration includes graduates from Middle School through doctorate level.

TIL is enhancing its System of Care by overhauling the database and implementing a new data sharing agreement to improve collaboration. There is an increasing need for guidance and life skills among youths aged 18 and up. TIL partners with CSC to connect eligible youths to Height programs and life coaches. They serve a wide range of youth, including those from foster care, DJJ, chronically homeless, human trafficking survivors, and displaced LGBTQ youth. FLITE Center offers support services, ensuring no youth feels lost or disconnected from resources.

Youth System Organizers - Shanika Ramos
YSO is currently presenting their findings to organizations and system professionals, showcasing data collected over the past year and seeking community recommendations. These presentations specifically address previous concerns about communication.

YSO will be reaching out to specific organizations to serve youth, which will shape their activities for the next year. They are also seeking system professionals to join their Board. Interested individuals can contact Shanika Ramos for an application. The Board aims to combine professional expertise with lived experience.

· New Business/Announcements
Dennis Miles announced that Dawn Liberta will chair the Advisory Board for the Children’s Home Society (CHS) in Broward. She will help expand CHS's presence in Broward and recruit new board members. They are seeking passionate, dedicated individuals with diverse backgrounds and influence. CHS aims to make a significant impact in Broward.

Community Based Connections is hosting their 4th Annual ADAM Challenge for Fatherhood, Fathers, and Family Day on Saturday, April 19th from 12:00 to 5:00 p.m. at Mitchell Moore Park. Details will be shared in an upcoming flyer. This event, supported by CSC, is a key part of their mission to enhance fatherhood in our community. Additionally, CBC will be launching their new Health Hub Resource clinic as well.

May is Mental Health Awareness month, and United Way of Broward County hosting the Prevention Conference on May 21st and 22nd at the Broward Convention Center. A flyer will be shared with members to ensure everyone is informed about this exciting event. The conference promises to be fantastic, with lunch being included. Parking costs have increased slightly due to rising expenses, but it remains affordable. It was encouraged to send staff and colleagues to this valuable conference.


The meeting was adjourned at 9:39am
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